
A meeting of the Brandenburg City Council was held January 13, 2025 @ 7:00pm @ the Brandenburg 
City Maintenance Building.  Prior to the meeting a public hearing was held at 6:30pm regarding the 
rezoning of 1101 High Street. 
 
 
PRESENT:                COUNCILMEMBERS  
David Pace, Mayor               Rhonda Allen  
Shannon Stull             Bruce Fackler 
Jessica Roberts, Attorney                      Grant Wiles 
Brian Haag, Chief           Donna Brown 
Tara Benham, P&Z        Mark Spry 
          David Woodward 
 
 
6:30PM: Public Hearing regarding rezoning of 1101 High Street 
Citizen Bev Morrison spoke on behalf of surrounding landowners regarding their opposition to the 
change. 
Property owner Quin Lynch then spoke on his behalf regarding the rezoning change and handed out 
copies of the rezoning map. 
The Public Hearing was closed at 6:40pm. 
 
VISITORS: Gene Webster (WVIH), Joe Hager (Meade Co Messenger), Quin Lynch, Bev & Jim Morrison, 
Tim Smith, Michael O’Reilly, Joyce Pollock 
 
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE & PRAYER: 
The meeting was called to order @ 7:00pm and opened with the Pledge of Allegiance and a prayer led 
by Councilmember Bruce Fackler. 
 
WELCOME GUESTS: 
Mayor Pace welcomed guests to the meeting, then introduced the 3 new Councilmembers.  
He then listed the reappointment of the Police Chief-Brian Haag, City Clerk Treasurer-Amy Haynes, and 
City Fire Marshall-Chris Crawford. 
 
RESOLUTION 2024-07: 
Mayor Pace read aloud a resolution in memory of previous City Fire Marshall Larry Naser.  A motion was 
made by Bruce Fackler, seconded by David Woodward, to accept the resolution as read.  Vote of motion 
was unanimously approved. 
 
PLANNING & ZONING: 
City Attorney Roberts read aloud Ordinance #646 – the rezoning of 1101 High Street.  A question was 
asked as to how far the buffer would be between Mrs. Pollock’s home and the new road.  City Engineer 
Tim Smith stated that it was approximately 500 feet.  A motion was made to approve the rezoning by 
Bruce Fackler, seconded by Mark Spry, the motion passed with Fackler, Spry, Allen, Woodward, and 
Wiles voting yes, and Brown voting no. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 
A motion was made by Bruce Fackler, seconded by Mark Spry, to approve the minutes of the 12-09-2024 
regular meeting.  Vote of motion was unanimous.   



TREASURER’S REPORT: 
The transfers were read aloud by Shannon Stull.  A motion was made by Mark Spry, seconded by David 
Woodward, to approve the transfers as read.  Vote of motion was unanimous. 
Councilmember Woodward asked what the interest rates were on the MRA Account, as well as the 
LGEAF account.  Councilmember Brown asked that the deposits be more descriptive, as in what does it 
mean when it states “split”.  She also asked for a list of all employees as well as C.O.P members. 
 
DEPARTMENTAL REPORTS: 
 
OFFICE: The office report was presented by Shannon Stull 
 
POLICE: The monthly reports for both the Police Dept and C.O.P. were presented by Chief Haag 
 
WATER / SEWER DEPARMENT:  Mayor Pace read aloud the water/sewer report in the absence of Public 
Works Director T.J. Hughes.   
 
Streets/Sidewalks:  Councilman Spry asked that we look at the sidewalk in front of the patio homes on 
Hillcrest Drive due to it being unlevel.  He was advised that it would be investigated. 
 
BUSINESS LICENSES: 
 
Blonde & Sew Hair Studio 
Address: 405 B Broadway 
Type of Business: Salon 
Applicant: Heather Wardrip 
 
A motion was made by Bruce Fackler, seconded by Donna Brown, to approve the business license for 
Blonde & Sew Hair Studio.  Vote of motion was unanimous. 
 
OTHER BUSINESS: 
Mayor Pace asked if anyone had any other business to discuss, and there was nothing presented from 
the Council. 
 
A motion was made by Bruce Fackler, seconded by Grant Wiles, to adjourn the meeting.  Vote of motion 
was unanimous. 
 
 
 

________________________________ 
        David W. Pace, Mayor 
 
_______________________________   
Amy M. Haynes, City Clerk / Treasurer 
 
 
 
 
 


